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             What’s the story in Legamaddy??? 

Thursday 3rd September 2020
Dear Parents

On behalf of the school staff and governors I would like to welcome you all back to this new academic year and thank you for all your continued support.  We appreciate all your cooperation to date in following the new Covid 19 school rules.

Following a review of procedures can we please remind parents of the following:

· As there is no supervision in the playground in the mornings children cannot enter the school grounds until 8.45am.  Parents must wait until their child’s temperature is checked and approved.

· An increasing number of children are going home earlier with younger siblings, whilst this is acceptable as a temporary measure we would urge you to make arrangements to enable older children to stay in school.  

· Unfortunately, we are not able to facilitate the supervision of younger siblings currently but will update you if this changes.

· Our Seesaw App had been used during Covid 19 school closure as a mean of communication between parents/pupil/teachers. Now we are back in school full time we will resume our normal procedure – that it is only to be used as a one way communication (teacher to parents).  All other concerns can be addressed through the school office.  As you can appreciate teachers need to re-establish a healthy home school life balance.

· We are looking forward to introducing our new online reading scheme “Bug Club” soon!

· Homework may be sent home from individual classes however, this should NOT be brought back into school.

· If anyone is in doubt of whether or not their child should attend school, they should contact their own GP or NHS 111 and inform the school of the outcome.

Take Care
Mrs McDowell
Cashless System
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 Our new School Money cashless system is now in operation and you should have already been able to log into your child’s account.  Remember to select “meal” of your child is having school dinner or select “packed lunch” if you are providing lunch.
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Parents are continuously required to use School Money to indicate if their child is having dinner or lunch.  You can block book weeks in advance.  Free School Meals need to be booked via this system but are not charged for. Similarly, to implementing anything new, the system may take a little getting used to so please do not hesitate to contact the school office if you have a query or require additional support.
Our School Dinner Menu
Week beginning 7th September
Mon – Homemade Chicken Goujons, Potatoes & Vegetables,
Tues – Cheese/Ham Panini, Chicken & Vegetable Soup
Wed- Hot Dog with Wedges
Thurs – Roast Turkey Dinner with all the Trimmings
Fri – Fish or Fish Fingers, Chips & Beans
Our Breakfast Club is temporarily out of action but we will keep you informed of any developments. 


Our School’s SAFEGUARDING team
Miss Nugent - Designated Teacher for Child Protection 
Miss Annett- Deputy Designated Teacher for Child Protection
Mrs Mc Dowell – principal
Miss McMullan - Governor in charge of Child Protection
Mr Venney – chair of board of governor
Sacraments

P5 First Holy Communion

Saturday 19th September at 11am
Saturday 26th September at 11am
1st Year Confirmation

Sunday 20th September at 3pm
Sunday 27th September at 3pm
Child Protection AND school routine reminder
· in keeping with child PROTECTION guidelines, the external doors OF SCHOOL are locked from 9.15am. Pupils arriving to School after 9.15am must BE SIGNED INTO SCHOOL BY A PARENT THROUGH OUR SCHOOL OFFICE. 
PLEASE use the buzzer AT THE FRONT DOOR. 
(please note late attenders will be marked absent for the morning session if arriving after 9.15am)
· PARENTS & VISITORS SHOULD ONLY EVER USE THE FRONT DOORS OF THE SCHOOL FOR ACCESS – USING THE BUZZER SYSTEM AT RECEPTION

(Morning Routine) 

8.45am – 9.15am:
Primary 1 to enter through KS1 door.
Primary 2 & 3 To Enter through Hall Door

Primary4 -7 to Enter through KS2 door at rear of school

(afternoon Routine) Mon - Thurs
Please note the following times for pick up
P1 – 1.30pm (from 21st Sept)

P4 – 2.30pm
P2 – 1.45pm




P5/6 – 2.45pm
P3 – 2.00pm




P7 – 3.00pm





The school bus will run at 1.45pm & 2.45pm

(afternoon Routine) Friday
Please note the following times for pick up


P1 & P2 – 1.30pm

P3 & P4 – 1.45pm

P5-P7 – 2.00pm

NO PUPIL WILL BE PERMITTED TO LEAVE THE SCHOOL GROUNDS WITHOUT BEING ACCOMPANIED BY AN ADULT.
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DO NOT SEND YOU CHILD TO SCHOOL IF:





Your child is unwell or displays Covid 19 symptoms


Somebody in your household has Covid 19 symptoms or has tested positive for Covid 19


The track and trace scheme has identified your child as being in close contact with someone who has tested positive for Covid 19


Staff or pupils in your child’s bubble have tested positive for Covid 19


Your child has travelled abroad and needs to be quarantined








Every Friday we will have


“Free Fruit Friday”





Lillianna Cupples, Daire Tumelty, Penny Black, Fiadh Crane & �Emma McQuoid





The school bus will operate at 2pm for all pupils.
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